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A new school year beginsé. 

Kindergarten is ready for a new school year! 

Our new Spanish room! 



What does the Bible say about generosity to the poor?  What does 

Pope Francis say of feeding the poor?  What is the impact of 

hunger on children?  The middle school students will use their Chrome Books to research the answers to these and 

other questions.  Then they will visit the elementary classes to share with them what they have learned.   The goal of 

the lesson is to increase our donations of can food to the Eastern Cabell County Humanities Organization (ECCHO) 

Food Bank.  The students will create posters to be displayed throughout the school building to remind the students to 

bring a can of food every Thursday for Mass.  ïMrs. White  

In Fifth Grade we are currently covering these topics: Reading - We have 

started our biography unit - studying the life of a person of choice - describing 

their accomplishments and character traits and also learning research skills (note taking and bibliography). Science - 

Forces and motion unit and currently studying Newton's three laws of motion through inquiry based experiments 

which require the use of the scientific method, as well as creating booklets and videos to share. Social Studies - map 

skills - how to find locations using latitude and longitude. Math - problem solving skills with multi-step problems as 

well as beginning order of operations. Writing - writing a research report using secondary sources and writing a 

bibliography to keep track of our resources. ïMrs. McMillian  

FIFTH GRADE  

MIDDLE SCHOOL MATH  

Fatima is so excited to offer 6 different classes for middle school math. This is the first time ever in the history of Fatima that 

Geometry has been offered! Each student has been placed on his/her level. All classes are also using the Think Through Math 

Program for enrichment. Grade 6- Sixth grade has 2 new students that we would like to welcome, John Lafferty and Demetrius 

Brockman. Besides reviewing many skills from last year, the sixth grade has learned about order of operations in preparation for 

prealgebra. They have been so organized for new middle schoolers! Grade 7 Math- The seventh grade has a returning student, 

Frankie Reynolds. They have also done a lot of reviewing. They are learning about variables and expressions, order of operations, 

and perimeter and area. Prealgebra- The eighth grade would like to welcome Tyson Brunetti. There are  2 classes, one comprised 

of seventh graders and the other class has only eighth graders. Besides reviewing many concepts, the focus has also been on 

integers and graphing. They had an integer scavenger hunt this week and are creating board games with integers. Algebra- This 

class is entirely comprised of eighth graders. They are working hard and have already successfully completed Chapter 1 on 

variables, exponents, powers, order of operations, equations and inequalities, and functions. Geometry- This is the first time this 

class has ever been offered at Fatima! This class is composed of 3 hardworking seventh graders. They have been learning about 

points, lines, and planes, segments, angles, and postulates and theorems. These students will be taking Algebra 2 next year and 

will be ready to go into Trigonometry as freshmen. ïMrs. Cole  
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In middle school science we are 

working at starting the year off 

right! We are using our chrome books everyday, and the children love it. In middle school social studies we are 

looking into Ancient Greece and World War I. They are researching these topics using their new chrome books. ï

Mr. Burdick  

MIDDLE SCHOOL SCIENC E AND SOCIAL STUDIES  

Miss Lafferre and the Sixth Grade Class 

We began the school year in Middle School Language 

Arts by reviewing the elements of a story. We also 

started our study of subjects and predicates, and we are 

reading short stories. Accelerated Reader is also off to 

a great start, and we look forward to many months of 

"traveling the world" by reading books!                        

- Miss Lafferre 

MIDDLE SCHOOL LANGUAGE ARTS  



Fourth Grade is off to a 

wonderful start to the 

school year. We are working on a project in Science creating 

an Animal Habitat using a shoebox. We are reading a great 

book ñTales of A Fourth Grade Nothingò. In religion class we 

are learning about creation. In Math we are starting off with 

Place Value and Elapsed Time. Geography is what we are 

studying in Social Studies. ïMrs. Dailey  

Second Grade is off and running well!!  Everyone is settling into the routine and 

enjoying beginning a new year of school.  Second Grade will include the study of 

two sacraments, Reconciliation and Eucharist, as well as a much anticipated trip to Safety Town to learn fire and 

pedestrian safety as well as learning to drive the Safety Town cars.  Watch out for us on the Safety Town streets!!  

We have an amazing group of second graders, and it's going to be an exciting and educational year-I'm looking 

forward to every minute of our wonderful adventure. ïMrs. Brewster  

SECOND GRADE  
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FOURTH GRADE  

I am so blessed to be a part of my new first grader's lives!  They are sweet, polite, and 

eager to learn!  They are adapting beautifully to new procedures and rules! In Reading, 

we are completing our first story, "The 

Hat."  It was an easy read for all of 

them!!  What a BRIGHT group!  We 

have also been practicing one 

component of the Daily 5 

program...."Read to Self."  They have 

built up enough stamina to move on to 

practicing "Work on Writing."  Daily 5 

is a literacy structure that teaches 

independence and gives children the 

skills needed to create a lifetime love 

of reading and writing.  Five tasks will 

be introduced separately until each 

skill has been learned.  They love it 

already!  ïMs. Gatewood  

FIRST GRADE  

The kindergarten class at Our Lady of Fatima Parish School is working 

very hard to learn all of the procedures for our school. We are beginning to 

learn the parts of a book, including the author, illustrator, front cover, back 

cover, title page, and where to hold the book. In math, we are learning the proper formation of the numbers. Our class 

will also conduct our first science experiment next week. We are learning so much and having a great time doing so! ï

Mrs. Sias and Mrs. Yocke  

Third grade is quickly adjusting to a new school year. In math, we are reviewing 

addition facts, time, and measurement. In language arts, we are learning all the 

components to writing complete sentences. We have been learning about different 

cultures and customs in social studies and in religion, we are learning what the term "Catholic" means. It's going to 

be a busy and exciting year!! ïMs. OôConnor  

THIRD GRADE  

KINDERGARTEN  

Social 

Studies: Mrs. 

Dailey, Abbas 

Sayyed, and 

Ethan Burgess 

Super First Graders! 


